A Special Meeting of the Sugarloaf Township Supervisors was held on Monday August 12, 2024, at 8:00 AM as duly advertised in the Standard Speaker on August 9, 2024.

Attendance: In attendance were Chairman DiSabella, Supervisor Yost, Supervisor Weaver, Township Office Manager Elizabeth Tolan and Road Foreman Duane Hildebrand.

Pledge of Allegiance

Public Comment on Items on Agenda Only: There was no public comment.

<u>Purchase of Truck for Road Department</u>: The road department needed a replacement truck for the current work truck. The road department obtained four quotes as follows:

Motor World Wilkes Barre:	2019 Ram 1500 70,704 miles	\$33,369
Kelly Toyota Hamburg:	2019 Ram 1500 122,655 miles	\$23,995
Alexander Bloomsburg:	2017 Ram 1500 92,645 miles	\$25,467
Miracle Ford Tamaqua:	2019 Ram 1500 124,730 miles	\$19,961

A motion was made by Supervisor Weaver, seconded by Supervisor Yost to approve the purchase of a 2019 Ram 1500 from Miracle Ford Tamaqua at a price of \$19,961.00. The motion passed unanimously. The Township Office Manager will get all paperwork and payment ready for day of purchase. The new truck has also been put on our insurance, and the old truck is listed on Municibid for sale.

Any other business:

Supervisor Weaver brought to the attention of the board a used Street Sweeper that the road department had found in Virginia which they are going to research for suitability to purchase. There were no bids on our existing street sweeper on Municibid, but Road Foreman Duane Hildebrand noted that the Borough of Conyngham may be willing to purchase for parts. He will confirm with them and advise the board.

Supervisor Weaver listed a number of roads which he would like to get quotes for line painting. Township Office Manager Tolan will provide RoadSafe (Former DCI) with a listing of roads and also ask for follow up on their current job near the light at Sheetz.

Supervisor Weaver requested Township Office Manager Tolan try to secure a quote for budget purposed for an LSA State Grant to restore the roads in the Meadows. A call has been made to Don E. Bower to see if they are able to provide us with a quote for budgetary purposes. Supervisor Weaver also noted that there are areas of Klinger Estates which still need roadwork done.

A discussion regarding weed control took place between the Supervisors and the Road Foreman to determine the best time for the spraying to be done.

Public Comment: There was no public comment.

<u>Adjournment</u>: With no further business to attend to, a motion was made by Supervisor Yost, seconded by Chairman DiSabella, to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 AM. The motion passed unanimously.

Mihad God